
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

September 15, 2008                                         Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m., by Chairperson Luthi. 

 

The official minutes of September 8, 2008, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Scott Norris, Bennington, came in and explained some documentation in regards to the 

road that goes by his home.   

 

Jim Duggan, Niles, came in and talked to the board about a mosquito problem in Niles.     

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, and Betty Mick, Attorney-Elect, met with the 

commissioners, and talked on legal matters. 

 

The commissioners signed Resolution 08-17, for the possible vacating of a Road 

beginning at the SE corner of Section 16, Township 10, Range 1, going North ½ mile, on 

270
th

 Road, Durham Township, Ottawa County, Kansas. 

 

The commissioners signed Resolution 08-18, endorsing transportation improvements for 

Ottawa County, Kansas and the enactment by the Kansas Legislature of a new state-wide 

comprehensive transportation program. 

 

Tammy Schmidt, Val Biekman, and Danielle Casey, informed the board that Red Ribbon 

Week is coming up.  Commissioner McGavran moved to give $200 for Red Ribbon 

Week.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the board the renewal agreement from City of 

Salina for solid waste disposal.  The commissioners signed the agreement.  John 

discussed what crews were doing.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 10. 

 

At 11:10 a.m., the commissioners adjourned to go look at fences, roads, and bridges 

within the county. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:10 a.m.   


